DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
DISTRICT SUPERINTENDENT’S OFFICE - ABACO
P. 0. BOX AB-20174
Marsh Harbour, Abaco, The Bahamas
Tele: 699-0016 * Fax: 699-0028 * Email: abaco.district@moe.edu.bs

March 7, 2022

Mr. Michael Capponi
Global Empowerment Mission
1810 NW 94th Ave Doral, FL 33172

Dear Mr. Capponi:
Re: Cooper’s Town Primary ‘Come Back Celebration’

Cooper’s Town Primary was one of several schools that was severely damaged by the
passing of Hurricane Dorian on September 1, 2019. Many families evacuated due to the
devastation, so much so that less than five hundred of the 3,500 students enrolled in public
and private schools remained. Today, there are 2,614 students enrolled. Families are
moving back home and one main reason for this move is the rapid repair of schools.

Many wonderful people such as yourself, contributed to ensuring education continuity at
Cooper’s Town Primary and we would like to say thanks in a short ceremony.

The missive serves to invite you to attend this auspicious event on March 11, 2022 at 10:30
am. The Minister of Education and Minister of State for Education are both expected to
attend and bring remarks.

Please call Mrs. B. McIntosh, Principal at Cooper’s Town Primary to RSVP. All guests should
be seated by 10:00a.m.

Our One Goal:
‘Excellence for each student in each classroom in each school in Academics, Athletics and the Arts’



